

**Direction Générale** 40, avenue de Flandre Boîte postale 139 59964 Croix Cedex

> H.E Ban ki-Moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Croix, June 7th, 2012

Dear General Secretary,

By this mail, I have the pleasure to confirm you that Group Auchan is renewing its commitment to the Global Compact. To communicate on our progress we have chosen the Group Auchan 2011 sustainable development report.

This document aims to present the 2011 social and environmental advances. Our sustainable development policies have been written and led by an international synergy since 2008 which is defining objectives, sharing best practices and encouraging the emergence of skills within our 12 countries and our 5 main businesses.

We know that this approach of progress will all make sense only over time but the led actions have already conducted us to move forward in a significant way to our objectives, even if we are conscious that much remains to be done.

Best regards.

Vianney Mulliez Chairman of the Board